Weekly Bulletin

27 November 2023 - 1 December 2023

Important Dates

27 November-8 December Year 11 Winter Mock Exams
29 November Year 8 Parents’ Evening
11 December-14 December Year 11 Creative Design Practical Mock Exams - Week 2
21 December Year 9 Options Information Session
22 December Staff Training Day & End of Autumn Term (School Closed to Pupils)
8 January Staff Training Day
9 January Pupils Return to School

Current/Upcoming Year 11 Mock Exams

The following mock exams are scheduled for Year 11 pupils in the coming weeks. We encourage parents to support
their children's preparation by reviewing the provided study materials together. These mock exams are an

important opportunity for pupils to measure their progress and identify areas for additional focus in preparation for
their GCSEs in May:

« 27 November 2023 to 8 December 2023 - Winter Mock Exams
« 11 December 2023 to 14 December 2023 - Creative Design Practical Mock Exams (Week 2)

For more information, please visit https://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/exams.

Medical Appointments During the School Day

In order to ensure that your child's learning is not disrupted, it is strongly recommended that non-urgent GP, dentist,
or optometrist appointments are scheduled outside of school hours.

If your child has a hospital appointment or requires specialist medical care, please inform the school in advance. You
can do so by sending a photo of the appointment letter via MyEd or by submitting it in person to the School Office. A
copy of the letter will then be sent to your child's AC and AAC to authorise the absence.

Medication

As a parent or carer, it is your responsibility to provide the school with accurate and updated information regarding
your child's medical needs. You should also be involved in developing and reviewing your child's individual healthcare

plan.

If your child has any medical needs or needs to take medication during school hours, please visit the School Office to
complete a Parental Medical Consent Form and drop off any medication that needs to be kept in school.

If your child has asthma, we highly recommend that they always carry an inhaler with them. Please provide us with
an inhaler by dropping it off at the School Office in case of any emergencies, and completing the consent form.
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Hodge Hill College Food Bank

As the cost of living and food prices continue rising, we want to support our pupils' families. That's why we've set up
a food bank specifically for families of students who attend Hodge Hill College.

Our Year 9 pupil leaders have already begun collecting donated items for the food bank. We've also successfully
obtained funding from Birmingham City Council to supplement these donations. This will allow us to provide food

parcels similar to those offered by community food banks.

If you are interested in receiving a food parcel, please email householdsupport@hodgehill.bham.sch.uk and include:

« Your full name and contact phone number
» Your child(ren)'s full name(s) and date(s) of birth
« The number of adults and children in your household

Please note that we may not be able to fulfill all requests. If your request is approved, we will contact you to arrange
food parcel pickup details.

If you have any other questions, please email the address above. We will respond as soon as possible.

We hope this food bank eases financial stress and helps provide nutrition during this difficult economic climate.
Please don't hesitate to inquire if you could benefit from our support.

Our Community and the Cost of Living

Now more than ever, with the rising cost of living, many families are feeling the squeeze. As a school, we are actively
seeking to do whatever we reasonably can to support our students and their families with these rapidly growing
pressures.

We are continuing to open West Canteen to pupils every morning before school between 8:00am and 8:30am to
provide a free breakfast including toast and hot drinks. Please encourage your child to attend this, particularly if they
arrive early to school in the morning, as it is a supervised space with access to games and other activities.

If you are facing particular hardships, please feel free to get in touch with us here at Hodge Hill College at
householdsupport@hodgehill.bham.sch.uk. All requests will be treated with the utmost confidentiality and we will
look at what support we are able to practically provide. Previous support has included supermarket vouchers, new
uniform, school shoes and PE kit.

Further information about support being provided by Birmingham City Council for the cost of living crisis can be
found on https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/livingsupport and this may be of use to you in signposting where you can
get help, support, and advice if you are affected.

We have a second-hand store of pre-loved uniform items, all washed and ready if you need them. Please get in touch
with the school at the email address above if you would like to take advantage of this.

Uniform Donations

As the new school year begins, we kindly request your help in supporting other families in need. If your children have
outgrown their old school uniforms, please consider donating them to the School Office. We will collect all donated
uniforms and distribute them to students who would greatly benefit from them. Even a single donated item can
make a significant difference.

Please make sure to wash the uniforms before donating and ensure they are in good condition. You can send the
uniforms with your child or drop them off at the School Office yourself. We appreciate anything you can provide to
help clothe and equip students whose families are facing financial difficulties.

Together, we can ensure that all our students feel comfortable, confident, and ready to learn in the new school year.

Contact Details

Kindly ensure to keep the school informed of any alterations to your contact details. This is of utmost significance as
we may need to get in touch with you in case your child falls ill or is injured, to provide you with relevant information
concerning trips and closures or to send you reminders and cancellations of any event. Please update and submit any
new details via the Change of Pupils Details Form on the MyEd app. Alternatively, you may visit the School Office to
complete an electronic or paper copy of the form.
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British Transport Police Cadet Leader

The BTP Volunteer Cadets are currently recruiting for Cadet Leaders to take part in
a truly unique experience and make a difference in young peoples lives. A chance to
work alongside Police Officers and Staff. Taking part in various schemes and

projects in England, Scotland & Wales.

We're in London (Islington), Birmingham (Hodge Hill), Basingstoke & York

Meetings are Tuesday Evenings (During Term Time)

Full Safeguarding training given together with DBS/Vetting

Uniform is supplied, Mileage expenses and access to online resources/Support

You will be working with BTP officers, staff and visiting specialist units within the BTP and

delivering the VPC curriculum, Outdoor activities, DofE, Team Building & Leadership
activities.

For More Details Please Contact:
Cadets@btp.police.uk
Follow us @btpcadets

Or Visit our website
www.btp.police.uk
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Year 11 After-school Tuition

As Year 11 pupils prepare for their important GCSE exams, we are pleased to offer after-school tuition sessions on
Thursday afternoons from 2:40pm-3:30pm. Our teachers have designed these bespoke sessions to equip pupils with
the skills and knowledge needed for exam success.

Regular participation in these sessions will give pupils that extra push when it matters most. We would like to see
every pupil reach their full academic potential and achieve the strongest exam results possible.

Attendance at Thursday's after-school tuition is compulsory for all Year 11s. Please support your child by ensuring
they attend each week.

This term’s tuition timetable is available at https://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/tuition.

Extra-curricular Activities & Clubs

At Hodge Hill College, our enrichment and extra-curricular provision provides our pupils with a breadth and balance
of activities designed to broad their horizons, allowing them to develop their own interests and talents. The
programme is an extension of the school’s curriculum and builds on our CARE brand whilst instilling British Values.
We offer quality provision which provides our pupils with a number of opportunities to develop their resilience,
character and performance. Our sports provision has continued to improve to develop pupils physically and
mentally.

Please note, that all pupils must sign in at reception upon arrival for before-school sessions each morning.

For more information and the activities timetable, please visit: https://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/extracurricular.

B.Y.O.B - Bring Your Own Bottle

As part of our sustainability efforts to reduce waste, single-use plastic cups are no longer be provided at school.
Instead, all pupils are now required to bring their own reusable water bottles.

Having a reusable bottle is important for both health and environmental reasons. Staying hydrated helps pupils
concentrate better, and bottles can be easily refilled at our water stations during breaks, and by using reusable
options instead, we can significantly lower our plastic consumption.

To make the transition easier, we are making reusable water bottles with straws available for purchase via ParentPay
for £3.50 each, while supplies last. Your child is welcome to bring any reusable bottle they may already have at home
too, such as aluminium, stainless steel, or BPA-free plastic, as long as it has a sealable lid.

Please make sure all bottles are clearly labelled with your child’s name.
Detentions

Hodge Hill College operates a detention system. If your child is late, misbehaves or doesn’t hand in their homework
on time, they will be given detention at lunchtime or up to 30 minutes at the end of the day. You will usually get a
text or an in-app message on MyEd to inform you. Please ensure your contact details are up to date. For more
serious matters, staff can issue an hour’s detentions after school without giving parents/carers notice.

What the Law Allows

« Teachers have the power to issue detention to students (aged under 18)
« Schools must make clear to students and parents/carers that they use detention (including detention outside of
school hours) as a sanction
« The times outside normal school hours when detention can be given (the ‘permitted day of detention’) include:
o any school day where the student does not have permission to be absent
o weekends - except the weekend preceding or following the half-term break
o non-teaching days — usually referred to as ‘training days’, ‘INSET days’ or ‘non-contact days'
« Parental consent is not required for detentions
« As with any disciplinary penalty, a member of staff must act reasonably given all the circumstances

The Government's summary on behaviour and discipline in schools can be read online at: https://bit.ly/39yoRFb.
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FOR CHILDREN WITH NEW DEVICES

With Christmas only a few weeks away, many of you will be using social media to share

your excitement with friends and family. Being

active on social media is a great way to

show others how much fun you're having, but it's important that you know how to use these
apps safely and securely so that bad things don't happen. By following our safety tips below,
you can make sure that your personal information stays private, your postings are positive

and that your social media use overall is responsible, healthy and most of all enjoyable.
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Make sure that you set your profile to private so that people you don’t know
can’t find you online. Always tell a trusted adult if a stranger or somebody you
don’t know sends you a message or a friend request.

NEVER SHARE YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION
WITH PEOPLE YOU DON'T KNOW

Keep your personal information personal. Sometime people online aren’t
always who they say they are and might ask you to share things that you don't
feel comfortable sharing.

DON'T SHARE EMBARRASSING PHOTOS
OR VIDEOS OF OTHERS ONLINE

This could really upset them and could get you into a lot of trouble.
Always think twice before posting anything on social media and treat
people online as you would in real-life.

NEVER SEND NAKED PICTURES
OF YOURSELF TO OTHERS

This isillegal if you are under 18 and you could get into trouble with the Police. If
you are being pressured by someone, always say no and tell a trusted adult.
Even if you think it is innocent fun, the photo could be shared with other people
and you won't be able to control who else sees it.

CREATE A POSITIVE ONLINE REPUTATION 8 L 3

Always be kind and polite when posting comments on social media and only
upload pictures and videos of things you are proud of. This forms part of your
digital footprint. Everything you do online can be tracked and monitored and
could affect what people think of you in real-life if it is negative. e
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Social media can be addictive, and it is easy to keep checking newsfeeds or
your notifications every 5 minutes which can affect your behaviour and stop
you from doing other things. Remember to only use your phone at certain
times of the day, turn notifications off at bedtime and go out and have as fun as
much as possible. This will keep you fit and healthy and make you appreciate
there’s more to life than just what'’s on social media.
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www.nationalonlinesafety.com

Twitter -@natonlinesafety

€ BLoCK ONLINE BULLIES

Sometimes people might say nasty things to you online or post offensive
comments on your pictures or videos. If this happens, always tell a trusted adult
who will help you block them from your profile and support you in taking

further action. O

©) REPORT INAPPROPRIATE CONTENT

If you see something on social media that you don't like, offends you or upsets
you, you should always report it to a trusted adult. You should also report it to
the social media app who will be able to remove the content if it is against their

user policy and can block the person who posted it.

9 ONLY USE APPS WHICH YOU ARE OLD w
ENOUGH TO USE &
Before downloading any new social media app, always check the age-rating. If
you need help, ask your parent or carer to make sure that the app is safe for you

to use and never download anything which you are too young for as it may
contain content that isn’t safe for you to see.
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MEDIA PROFILES WITH A PASSWORD

This will help to keep your private information safe and won’t allow others to
access your profiles without your permission. Make sure your passwords are
memorable and personal to you but something which other people can’t
guess, and always share them with your parents just in case you forget them.

@ Asx PARENTS TO SET-UP ‘PARENTAL
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When you download a social media app, you should always ask a trusted adult
to help you set it up for the first time. This will help you control who sees what
you post, who can contact you and make sure you are able to enjoy using the
app safely and securely.

B ALWAYS TALK TO YOUR TRUSTED ADULT IF SOCIAL
MEDIA IS MAKING YOU UNHAPPY

Sometimes, social media can make us feel bad about
ourselves or sad that we aren’t the same as someone else or
doing the same things as someone else. Remember, if you
ever feel this way, it’s really important to talk to your trusted
adult(s) like your parents, carers, other adult family members
or a teacher, all of whom will be able to support you and
discuss your feelings with you to help make you feel better.

Facebook = /NationalOnlineSafety



ParentPay
Cashless Payments

We operate a biometric cashless catering system in school. In addition to school meals, we do not accept cash
payments for trips or uniform (ties, badges and hijabs).

Activation

If you are yet to activate your ParentPay account, please do so as soon as possible. If you would like another copy of
the activation letter with your username and password, please call us on 0121 783 7807 or send a message via
MyEd.

Outstanding Balances

If you have an outstanding balance on ParentPay for your child, we would appreciate if you could arrange for it to be
paid immediately by logging into your account.

If you would like assistance with activating your account or adding credit, please visit the School Office between the
following times (term-time only) along with your debit card:

« Tuesday to Thursday: 3:00pm-4:00pm

Free School Meals
Who is eligible for Free School Meals?
Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following:

» Income Support

« income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

» income-related Employment and Support Allowance

« support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

« the guaranteed element of Pension Credit

« Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no
more than £16,190)

« Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

« Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year
(after tax and not including any benefits you get)

Apply for Free School Meals
We encourage you to apply for Free School Meals through the online service found on our website:

www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/freeschoolmeals. You can also telephone (0121 783 7807) or come into school and
complete a Free School Meals application online with a member of staff if you prefer.

Please make sure you have the National Insurance Number with you for the named person who receives either
working tax credit/child tax credit and we will be happy to help.

Uniform & Standards

As part of the school’s continued drive to improve standards, we would like all pupils to consistently adhere to the
expectations on appearance, conduct and equipment. We are a professional environment and as such, we need all
pupils to look smart, professionally conduct themselves and come equipped for their learning.

If a pupil does not meet the standards consistently, they will sit a 30-minute detention. We must have your support
to raise our standards collectively. Please can we remind you that pupils are not permitted to wear nose studs and

patterns and lines are not to be shaved into hairstyles or eyebrows.

If there are any problems in acquiring uniform, please contact the school and we will endeavour to work with you to
address these issues. Such cases will be treated with due sensitivity and confidence.

Our full school uniform and PE kit list can be found at https://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/uniform.
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